
 

 
 

MARK BRNOVICH 
ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 

OFFICE OF THE ARIZONA ATTORNEY GENERAL 
SOLICITOR GENERAL’S OFFICE 

DREW C. ENSIGN 
DEPUTY SOLICITOR GENERAL 
PHONE NO.: (602) 542-5025 
DREW.ENSIGN@AZAG.GOV 

 

2005  NORTH  CENTRAL  AVENUE,  PHOENIX, AZ  85004-1592   •   PHONE  602.542.3702   •   FAX  602.542.8308   •   WWW.AZAG.GOV 

December 21, 2022 

Scott S. Harris 
Office of the Clerk 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street, NE 
Washington, DC  20543 
 

Re: Application to Extend Time to Respond to Petition in 
 Morgan v. Arizona, Case No. 22-353 

Dear Mr. Harris, 
 
 The State of Arizona, pursuant to Rule 30.4 respectfully requests a 30-day extension of 
time in which to respond to the petition for writ of certiorari. This extension would move the 
response date from Friday, December 23, 2022 to Monday, January 23, 2023 (January 22, 2023 
falls on a Sunday). 
 

Counsel seeks this extension because of the press of business, both before this Court and 
others. Counsel for Petitioner consents to this request. This brief extension will not prejudice any 
party. 

 
Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request. 
 

   
Sincerely, 

s/ Drew C. Ensign 
Drew C. Ensign 
Deputy Solicitor General 

cc:  Gregg P. Leslie 
 Counsel for Petitioner 


